Our Ref: KH/cc/Summer2024exams

1st May 2024

Dear Parents

Summer 2024 Exams



I am writing to inform you of some key dates and support that we are providing to Year 11 now the final exams are here.

This can be a challenging time for pupils and those who they live with. Tips on how to support your child at home with exam stress can be found at: <u>How Parents Can Help</u>

To assist with their preparation for the exam series, pupils were given a blank revision timetable in form time to help plan out their revision. Additional guidance on creating effective revision timetables can be found at: Revision Timetables

Study Hall will continue to run for the duration of the exams. Study Hall is held in the Bistro from 3.10-4.00pm for supervised silent study. There are revision guides available for loan, but it is advisable that pupils bring their own materials.

During Form Time, Year 11 are expected to bring revision materials with them to complete. Form Time provides an additional 30 minutes of revision each morning under the supervision of their Form Teacher, who can offer tips on how to revise. Revision boxes are available in form rooms.

Around this time, many pupils' begin to ask about study leave at this time. However, Barr Beacon School does not allow any pupil to have study leave.

Pupils will be provided with focused time with subject specialists just before each exam. These sessions will either be during a period 5 the day before a morning exam or during period 3 if the exam starts at 1pm. Pupils will be given a timetable of these arrangements and reminded the day before. These sessions have proved very useful in the past to get pupils ready for each exam. We reserve the right to remove any pupil from these sessions who is disturbing the studious environment.

Before a morning exam, the hall will be open from 8.00am whenever there is an exam. All pupils will register in the hall for their morning exam. There will be light refreshments provided for each of these sessions for all pupils in Year 11.

For each exam, pupils should be in the hall no later than 8.30am for morning exams. If your child has not arrived by 8.30am, you will receive a phone call to check they are on their way. It is imperative that pupils are well rehearsed at being in school on time for the whole cohort to begin an exam on time.



Barr Beacon School

Old Hall Lane



If your child arrives late to an exam (for whatever reason) they are likely to be denied entry. Please support us by ensuring your child arrives by 8.30am each day and inform us immediately if you become aware of any delays. We will then advise you on the best course of action.

Pupils are not permitted to miss exams unless there is a letter from a medical professional, social services or the police stating they should not attend the exam (with the reason). Please keep in communication with us as soon as you become aware of any circumstances which may mean your child misses an exam and we will advise you on the best course of action.

If your child is unwell on the day of the exam, they must still attend and we will make provision for them to sit the exam where they are more comfortable. If they are still unwell at the end of the exam they can be allowed home as soon as the exam is finished. Please keep in communication with us as soon as you become aware your child is feeling unwell.

If your child does not have a reason for not attending an exam on a particular day, we will invoice you for the cost of entry for that exam. This is £50 per exam.

Being Prepared for the Exams

Pupils are expected to be in full school uniform for all exams and will not be permitted into the exam hall without the correct uniform.

As with the mock examinations, pupils <u>must</u> bring the right equipment to their exams. We do not lend out equipment for exams unless there is a genuine reason for not having the correct equipment. For a list of the equipment needed please look <u>here</u>.

Mobile Phones and Smart watches are never allowed in school. If pupils are found in possession of these items in the exam hall, they will be reported to the exam board and are likely to be disqualified from all their exams. Further information is here.

Pupils must comply with the rules of the exams at all times. These can be found here. We reserve the right to remove pupils from exam venues who are disrupting the chances of others doing their best in the exam. Any malpractice will be reported to the exam board and this could lead to disqualification.

The Summer Exam Timetable can be found here <u>Summer 2024 Exams</u>.

Please check this before booking any family events as pupils cannot any miss any of these exams.

Pupils have each received copies of personalised timetables with their seat numbers on. If you require another copy please contact postbox@barrbeaconschool.co.uk



Barr Beacon School

Old Hall Lane

Aldridge Walsall

WS9 ORF







It is imperative that your child knows their seat numbers for the exams each day. These are listed on their exam timetable and will also be displayed on the signing in sheet for morning exams. Not knowing seat numbers delays the start to exams. Please support your child by ensuring they know their seat numbers each day, for example D13.

After the final exam, pupils will not be expected in school. Further information about this will follow in due course.

Planning is already under way for the Leavers Assembly at the end of the exams, which will give pupils the opportunity to celebrate their last 5 years at Barr Beacon School. Details of this will be provided in due course. We reserve the right to deny entry to the Leavers Assembly as this is a special time to celebrate with the year group.

Leaver's hoodies will be available for collection in the Leavers Assembly.

GCSE Results Day is <u>Thursday 22nd August 2024</u>. You will receive the arrangements for this closer to the day. If you already know that your child will not be able to collect their results on this day, please email postbox and we will provide you with instructions.

Year 11 Prom is taking place on Friday 5th July 2024. Please ensure that you have paid in full on WEDUC. If there are any issues, please contact postbox. We reserve the right to deny entry to the prom based on behaviour during the exam season as outlined in previous correspondence.

As we countdown the days to the final exam, please be assured that we are working hard to support your child. If you need any additional guidance, please contact your child's Head of House via postbox@barrbeaconschool.co.uk

I want to take this opportunity to thank you for your continued support, I can assure you it will all be worth it.

Yours sincerely

Mrs K Hibbs Headteacher





Old Hall Lane <u>Ald</u>ridge

Walsall

Barr Beacon School